              VILLAGE Of AURORA
              COMMUNITY PRESERVATION PANEL

              Minutes of Wednesday, August 1, 2012
CALL TO ORDER: MacCormick called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM.

PRESENT: MacCormick, Blum, Morehouse, Easter

ABSENT: DiSanto

ALSO PRESENT: Deborah Brooks, Dave Brooks, Joseph Manna Esq., Larry Church, Tom, Maralee and Jodi Gunderson, Ann Balloni

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: Approval of the minutes of the April 4, 2012 meeting was moved by Blum, seconded by Morehouse, and passed unanimously. Approval of the minutes of the joint Planning Board/CPP meeting of June 27, 2012, was moved by Morehouse, seconded by Blum, and passed unanimously as amended to include pertinent dates and attachment of Linda Schwab’s report on the Chimney Corner. A vote to approve the June 6, 2012, minutes was deferred as there was not a quorum of attendees present.

ANNOUNCEMENTS: MacCormick read an e-mail message received from Laura Holland concerning a heap of rocks on the adjacent Koepp/Place property that she deems an eyesore. He said that in his opinion this is not a structure, rather a debris pile, and referred the matter back to the code enforcement officer, requesting that the village clerk place a copy of the message in the meeting file. On another matter, he reported on conversations he had had with DOT representatives in Syracuse and Waterloo concerning formerly planned DOT culvert projects, one of which appears essential if the Chimney Corner is to retain structural viability. He was told that the plans are still on the agenda, for 2019. He expressed his concern that that schedule was not timely. Also, Chris Covert, the DOT engineer, said that all that was intended for the culvert next to the Chimney Corner was to clean out the basin drain, which would almost certainly not take sufficient water away from the house foundation, especially since a French drain was constructed at Leffingwell house that dumps more water into the stream. Mr. Covert said that he would visit the site and study the matter. It was reported that a meeting of Mr. Covert with the mayor and Kurt Wilmot was in the works.
CHANGES TO THE AGENDA: none

OLD BUSINESS: none

NEW BUSINESS: none

APPLICATIONS for CERTIFICATE of APPROPRIATENESS:
#12-13 from Michael Peter for dock repair and addition.

As noted in the minutes of the June 27 joint public hearing, substantial enlargement of the dock had been initiated without committee review or permission, and when permission was sought, the drawings were in the first place insufficient. Before this meeting, sufficiently detailed drawings were supplied. A note from Michael Peter was received, severing completion of the main dock level already underway from the proposed roof over that area, with a gazebo on top. The committee therefore accepted as the project plans just one page of the packet, declaring that anything further could be considered at a later date. Mr. Peter's representatives (Larry Church and Joseph Manna, Esq.) also mentioned that the Army Corps of Engineers might insist that square footage of the deck and dock platform be reduced. The committee therefore made its approval contingent upon ACE stipulations, if there are any. Motion to "approve the amended project as shown in the drawings submitted today (August 1, 2012), with the stipulation that reduction of width  of the southerly dock to 4', and of the northerly deck to 9', if required by other bodies, is also approved," was made by Morehouse, seconded by Easter, and passed as follows: Morehouse-aye, Blum-aye, Easter-aye, MacCormick-aye.

It was noted that this committee was not able to authorize the whole of the project, and that the rest needed to be submitted to the Planning Board. It was noted that applicant still needed to appear before the Planning Board at its August 22 meeting. Mr. Church affirmed that if the Planning Board did approve its share of the authorization then, there would still be enough time to finish the work the CPP was now authorizing before the September 1 wedding at the applicant's."

 

#12-14 from Tom Gunderson for alteration of third story windows at the former train station, and the addition of a cantilevered deck underneath those windows on the west end of the building.

Motion to approve the project as submitted was made by Blum, seconded by Morehouse, and passed as follows: Morehouse-aye, Blum-aye, Easter-aye, MacCormick-aye.
ADJOURNMENT: was moved by Easter, seconded by Blum and carried as follows: Morehouse-aye, Blum-aye, Easter-aye, MacCormick-aye.
The meeting was adjourned at 8:15 PM.   

                                                                          Chris MacCormick

